DISTRICT UPDATE



JANUARY 2018 - In This Issue:

MAYOR TO DELIVER STATE OF THE CITY ADDRESS

ARTCENTER HOSTS INFO SESSIONS ON PROPOSED MASTER PLAN

PUBLIC ART IN DISTRICT 7

COMMUNITY POLICE ACADEMY ANNOUNCES NEW COURSE





Welcome to District 7

Contact Us:

Councilmember Andy Wilson awilson@cityofpasadena.net (626) 441-4802

Dear Friends,

Happy New Year! I hope everyone had a wonderful holiday season. The Rose Parade was fabulous as always, and the Rose Bowl Game was an epic battle!

For those of you who missed the course in October, a few seats are still available for the District 7 Community Emergency Response Team Training on Saturday, January 20th. This half-day Training Class will be from 8:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. at Caltech's Beckman Institute Auditorium and Lawn - 400 South Wilson Avenue. Please arrive early to sign in and have a cup of coffee.

This class is an overview of the full course. Topics for this "hands on" training will include Disaster Preparedness, Disaster Medical Training, Fire Suppression, and Light Search and Recovery. Parking is available on Wilson, or in the parking lots across the street from Beckman Institute. **You must register to attend.** To register for the class, click here: CERT TRAINING 1/20/2018

My weekly constituent coffees are now moving to a monthly schedule occurring the first Thursday of every month from 7:30 - 9:00 a.m. Our next coffee will be Thursday, February 1st. Join us at Peet's, 605 South Lake Avenue. Feel free to drop in and share what is on your mind.

All the best to you in 2018!

District 7 Liaison Pam Thyret pthyret@cityofpasadena.net (626) 441-4802

South Lake Business Association



Green Street Village



Pasadena Playhouse District



STATE OF THE CITY 2018

Mayor Tornek will deliver annual address

Everyone is invited to attend the Mayor's State of the City event on Tuesday, January 16th at at 7:00 p.m. at John Marshall Fundamental School Gymnasium at 999 N. Allen Avenue. Doors open at 6:30 p.m.

Mayor Tornek will deliver his annual State of the City message with a review of the City's finances, as well as updates on several issues about the City's economy and the status of the Arroyo Seco area. A brief Q and A with the audience will follow.

Parking is available on either side of the school off of Allen Avenue.

ARTCENTER HOLDS JANUARY INFORMATION SESSIONS RELATED TO THEIR MASTER PLAN

Meetings will address any questions and provide a general update on the Plan



Some of you may remember seeing the Art Center College of Design's Master Plan at a District 7 meeting in 2016. Now, the Draft EIR comments for ArtCenter's new Master Plan have been received, and the Planning Staff is currently working on responses. In the meantime, ArtCenter will be holding two information sessions to answer any questions that residents may have, and

provide a general update to anyone unfamiliar with the proposed Master Plan. The first session will be on Wednesday, January 17th at 6:30 p.m. at the Hillside Campus, 1700 Lida Street, and the second will take place on Monday, January 22nd at the South Campus, 1111 South Arroyo Parkway. For more information, click ArtCenter Master Plan Info Sessions.

PUBLIC ART IN DISTRICT 7

Expect new installations soon

Many of you have asked me when the new public art pieces for both Sid Tyler Park on South Lake Avenue at Lakewood Place, and the pocket park/bus stop at Del Mar Blvd. and Bonnie, will be installed. Contracts with new artists have been finalized, pieces have been selected, and the art should be installed in the next two months.

New additional sites throughout the City have been identified for installations next fall, including space within Green Street Village-

City Services Summary for 2018 Rose Parade and Rose Bowl Game

State of the City Event January 16th

<u>Caltech Public Events</u> Calendar the landmark district between Mentor and Wilson Avenues on East Green Street. We are thrilled to gain additional public art in District 7!

COMMUNITY POLICE ACADEMY ANNOUNCES NEXT 8 WEEK SESSION

Classes start February 22nd



The Pasadena Police Department has announced the dates of the first Community Police Academy for 2018. Weekly classes will begin on Thursday February 22nd and run every Thursday for 8 weeks. Classes are generally

held from 5:30-9 p.m. at the Pasadena Police Department.

The Community Police Academy (CPA) is an informative classroom series that gives an inside look at Pasadena Police operations while discussing the principles of community policing. The purpose of the class is to promote a greater awareness and better understanding of local law enforcement's continuously changing role in the community.

The course covers a wide variety of subject areas including police communications, criminal law and procedures (laws of arrest), street crime enforcement/investigations, field identification, weaponless defense training, youth programs and more. It concludes with a graduation dinner, where students receive a certificate of completion.

I had the pleasure of participating in the course last fall and I found it to be a great education on how the Police Department operates and how challenging the job can be.

If you would like to enroll in the course, fill out the following forms and send them to Community Service Officer Sarah Presley at spresley@cityofpasadena.net.

Citizen Police Academy Application
CPA Ride Along Waiver
CPA Photo Release Form

City Hall * 100 North Garfield, Pasadena Ca 91109 www.cityofpasadena.net/District7/

